WILTON PUBLIC WORKS
DEPARTMENT

TOWN HALL ANNEX
238 Danbury Road
Wilton, Connecticut 06897
(203) 563-0153

TO: Mike Conklin - Director of Environmental Affairs,

FROM: Frank Smeriglio, PE, 7‘-5.

Assistant Director of Public Works/Town Engineer
DATE: Monday, January 12, 2021
RE: 105 Nod Hill Rd - WET #2663(s) Davis-Chen

This is written based on the review of revised documents submitted to Public Works on
January 8, 2021. The revised documents were submitted in response to a review letter
dated December 9, 2020. The initial plans were reviewed by the Department of Public
Works because the majority of storm runoff flows toward the existing 24" pipe on Nod
Hill Road. Therefore, based on the review at this time, The department has no
objections with this project cointinuing with the approval prcess — with the following
comments:

1) Based on the revised plans, depressed areas at the driveway catch basin are
proposed to assist in capturing driveway runoff. Engineer shall ensure that the
driveway is constructed as indicated. Also, Engineer shall consider similar
depressions for the 2 catch basins closest to the road to capture driveway runoff.
It appears that runoff may bypass catch basins with the tops proposed. If water
bypasses catch basins after driveway is constructed, modifications will need to
be made.

2) Prior to construction, coordinate any proposed tree removal in the Town Right of
Way with the Wilton's Tree Warden prior to removal. If various trees are not
approved to be removed, an alternate route must be designed and submitted to
Public Works for review.

3) Prior to any clearing for the driveway, a road opening permit/driveway permit is
required.

4) Prior to any clearing for the driveway, storm drainage work along side the road
shall be in place to help reduce erosion into the roadway during construction.
Sediment and erosion measures must also be in place as work on the driveway
proceeds to eliminate erosion onto the road and into the downstream drainage
system.
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5) Prior to the issuance of a certificate of occupancy, the design engineer shall
provide a certification letter signed by a Professional Engineer licensed in the
State of Connecticut indicating that all construction is completed in accordance
with the design plans. A certified as-built drawing shall be submitted with the
letter.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call.
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